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PROPOSED NEW ROAD AND RIGHT OF WAY NAME RR 10367
Officer responsible Author
Environmental Services Manager Bob Pritchard

Corporate Plan Output: Subdivisions

The purpose of this report is to obtain the approval of the Board for one new road name
and one new right of way name.

1. Bridle Path Road/Truscotts Road :

The Council are constructing a new road which will provide improved access to
Ferrymead Historic Park from Bridle Path Road. The new road runs from Bridle Path
Road in to the existing Truscotts Road. Parts of Truscott Road are to be stopped.
Truscotts Road will remain as that part following the railway line from Martindales
Road, while that part of Truscotts Road near Ferrymead Park will have a change of
name to that of the new road being constructed. Various names with an historical
connection with the area have been discussed with the management of Ferrymead
Historic Park. The name FERRYMEAD PARK DRIVE has been suggested by the Park
Management. The name is suitable, and while there is an existing Ferrymead Terrace
nearby, there should be no confusion with either emergency services or postal delivery,
as there will be no property addresses using the new name apart from Ferrymead Park,
and their postal address is a Postal Box. There is ample room on the street map to
display the name,

2. Residential Developments Limited. 18 Portman Street

This subdivision creates a right of way serving seventeen new residential units.
Historical connections have been researched for possible names without success. The
applicant has a fascination with the historical settlement of Norfolk Island, and the
proposed names are sourced from a book on this early settlement. The names are listed
in order of preference by the applicant : LA TROBE LANE; PINNAFORE LANE;
PENNESS| LANE; CHARLOTTE LANE and MACQUARIE LANE (The spelling of
Macquarie has been confirmed with the applicant).

Recommendation: 1.  That the Board approve the name Ferrymead Park Drive for the

new road. (Note: Special Order Procedures will be required to
carry out the name change on the part of Truscotts Road being
changed).

2. That the Board select one of the names submitted for the
Portman Street right of way.

Chairman’s
Recommendation: For discussion



